Minutes-Board of Trustees

Norwood Park Township 7833 W. Lawrence Ave., Norridge, IL County of Cook, State of Illinois Friday, December 27, 2024

Supervisor Nasca called the meeting to order at 6:36 p.m.

Roll Call

Present: Supervisor Anthony Nasca

Clerk Eve Pokorny Trustee Frank Di Piero Trustee Steve Wyda

Trustee Dennis Stefanowicz, Jr.

Absent: Trustee Andrew Cichon

Also in attendance were Highway Commissioner Paul Alongi, Deputy Clerk Fiona Tanny and Township Attorney John Spina.

Approval of Minutes from November 22, 2024, Town Board Meeting

As the first order of business Supervisor Nasca entertained a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the November 22, 2024, Town Meeting, and accept them as presented. Trustee Stefanowicz moved. Trustee Wyda seconded the motion. Supervisor Nasca called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Approval of Expenditures for Town Fund, Road & Bridge and General Assistance

Trustee Di Piero moved, seconded by Trustee Stefanowicz, to authorize the expenditures for the Town Fund, Road & Bridge and General Assistance. Supervisor Nasca called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Public Comment:

none.

Supervisor's Report:

Supervisor Nasca reported the following:

There are two ongoing G.A. cases and none pending.

The Cook County Sheriff's Office presented the Holiday Safety/Online & Cyber Security seminar on November 26 with 22 residents in attendance.

Cook County Sheriff's Office also hosted a self-defense class at the Township on December 11. NBC News reported on the seminar. There is a clip from the news report on the Township website.

This year was another success for the Township Toys for Tots Toy Drive. The Township thanks Fiona and Heidi for organizing the toy drive and Trustee Cichon for his assistance delivering the donations.

The Township joined Eisenhower Library's community mental health committee meeting on December 16th via Zoom. This group will be meeting again in January and Supervisor Nasca will report their progress to The Board.

The Supervisor will be meeting with the chair of SAC Board of Directors in January. The new electronic sign has been installed and the staff trained in the new software.

Upcoming seminars include the Chess Camp on January 3rd and Nutrition Program on January 16th.

The Township was closed on December 24th and 25th and will be closed January 1st.

The Supervisor is still looking into the Library's Health Fair on May 10th.

Committee Reports:

Trustee Di Piero (Building Maintenace & Veterans Commitee) stated the new digital sign looks good and everything else regarding building maintenance is good.

Trustee Wyda (Senior Citizens & Disability Committee) reported on the earlier Senior Citizens Committee Meeting. They are recommending a grant amount be approved by the Township Board for the Harwood Heights Senior Club in the amount of \$2,000. He also stated there were 0 cab books sold in the month of December.

Trustee Nasca reported on the earlier meeting held by the Youth Committee. They are recommending a grant be approved by the Town Board for the Ridgewood High School Boys Basketball Team in an amount not to exceed \$1,920.00 for team fleece hoodies.

Trustee Stefanowicz reported everything looks in order up to November 30th and grant amounts will be reflected at year end.

New Business:

Trustee Wyda moved, seconded by Trustee Di Piero, to grant \$2,000 to the Harwood Heights Senior Club. Supervisor Nasca called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Trustee Stefanowicz moved, seconded by Trustee Di Piero, to grant an amount not to exceed \$1,920 to the Ridgewood High School Boys Basketball Team. Trustee Nasca called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Highway Commissioner's Report:

Highway Commissioner Alongi stated he is in the process of getting estimates for two collapsed sewers in the unincorporated area of Norwood Park Township.

Scheduled Meetings:

Friday, January 31, 2025, at 6:30 p.m. Norwood Park Township Board Meeting

Trustee Round Table Discussions:

Em Pokarny

Trustee Stefanowicz brought up planning a future discussion on new Township jackets for officials.

Adjournment

A motion was made to adjourn by Trustee Wyda which was seconded by Trustee Stefanowicz. Supervisor Nasca called for a voice vote. Motion unanimously carried.

Clerk